
 

 

PE and School Sport Action Plan 

Mount Charles School 2023–2024 
 

Background - The primary school sport premium investment goes direct to primary school and is designed to support improvements in 

the quality and depth of PE and school sport.  

Key Indicators - The Department for Education vision is that all pupils leaving primary school are physically literate and have the 

knowledge, skills and motivation necessary to equip them for a healthy lifestyle and lifelong participation in physical activity and sport. 

The objective is to achieve self-sustaining improvement in the quality of PE and sport that delivers high quality provision of a balanced 

and holistic PE and school sport offer. There are 5 key indicators that schools should expect to see improvement across:  

1. The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity - the Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that all children and 

young people aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school  

2. The profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school improvement  

3. Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport  

4. Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils  

5. Increased participation in competitive sport  

Funding - Individual schools will receive funding which they can use to support the above outcomes through various options including; 

release of staff for CPD, employing specialists to work alongside teachers, cluster work with other schools and partnerships, transport, 

equipment, hall and pool hire etc. for additional sport sessions. 

The total funding for the academic year 

 
2023/2024 

Funding allocated 

£19,130- (£16,000+ £10 per pupil yr1-6) 

 

Lead Member of Staff –  

Shaun Grigg 

Sports HLTA Martin Yelland 

2023/2024 
Governor responsible – Peter Blenard 

 

Total fund allocated - £19,130 

 

Payments in Oct 23 

and April 24 

 

 



 

 

Key Indicator 1 : The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary 

school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school 

Actions  
Funding 

allocated 

Impact (anticipated/actual 

including measures) 
Sustainability and next steps 

Intent Implementation     

MCS has two allocated PE 
slots each week for all infants 
and juniors as recommended 
by the Sport Premium 
guidance. One of these slots is 
taught by a PE specialist.  In 
KS2, swimming is taught as 
one of these slots when 
possible.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We use a high-quality PE 
resource published by Val 
Sabin to support planning and 
delivery of PE at MCS. We 
cover all the objectives 
outlined in the National 
Curriculum 
Swimming is taught in weekly 
blocks. Our local pool provides 
swim coaches assisted by our 
staff. At MCS we have 
committed to two weekly 
blocks.  
Post lockdown in 2021 we 
introduced a ‘recovery’ unit to 
each year group. This was 
based around improving 
stamina and recovering some 
of the ABC skills (agility, 
balance and co-ordination) 
lost during lockdown. We will 
again teach this unit as it 
replaces a swimming unit that 
we would have taught in 
previous years. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are covering all the PE 
objectives detailed on our 
progression map through the two 
weekly slots. 
We have encouraging swimming 
data that is above national 
expectations.  
Inactivity is still a national issue. 
The recovery unit helps our 
children focus on personal best 
and being active. We monitor the 
success of our PE provision and 
keep records of children that 
need more support as well as 
those that excel. The priority we 
place on PE at MCS is continued in 
our extra-curricular offer. This 
term we are offering football, 
netball, girls’ football, dance and 
multiskills. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Val Sabin units are being taught alongside 
our new PE topic PowerPoints. The 
PowerPoints are used before the lesson to 
explain the learning objective for the 
lesson. Any ‘sticky knowledge’ from prior 
learning is discussed. Before leaving the 
class, instruction is given on how the skills 
and activities we will use practise today, 
will help us to achieve the learning 
objective. 
On returning to class, the PowerPoint is 
used to review the learning and children 
are asked to self-assess against Bronze, 
Silver and Gold success criteria. 
We will continue to embed this next year to 
build on our children’s understanding of 
what they are learning and how to achieve 
this.  
We have had to make changes to our 
curriculum this year in KS2, reducing our 
swimming to one (rather than two) 
intensive swimming weeks per class. 
Unfortunately, the costs have been 
prohibitive. Also, in the current economic 
climate we are looking at ways of reducing 
costs for our parents as we rely on a 
voluntary contribution for swimming. We 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Encourage use of equipment 
& active playtimes 
 
 
 
 
 
New playground Gross Motor 
Skills equipment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Class TAs are with their own 
classes at breaktimes. This 
relationship should mean that 
it is easier to engage children 
and to take part in their active 
breaks 
 
All classes have had PE 
sessions based on the 
equipment to show them how 
to use and enjoy it safely 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£TA hours 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£none 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Children engaged in active 
playtimes. We rota year groups 
onto different playtimes so each 
gets to have ball games  
 
 
 
Classes are on a rota so they can 
access the playground equipment 
through the week. 
(In accordance with Sport 
Premium guidelines this is not 
funded through the Premium) 
 
 
 

have cut our costs this year by operating a 
‘walking bus’ to and from the pool. This was 
trialled by our Year 3 classes successfully 
and we will continue this next year. 
 
Figures are encouraging this year for those 
reaching 25m. However, this will be more 
challenging going forward and we will look 
at allocating some of the fund in future for 
those that might need extra sessions. PSSP 
are also looking at funding for those year 6 
that have not reached 25m and how they 
can be supported as part of transition into 
year 7. 
 
Ball games are encouraged and supervised 
at Lunch time as this is the longer break-MY 
Other equipment is available on a rota 
basis. 
 
 
 
All classes have been trained on how to use 
this safely. The children are enjoying using 
it. There are many access points so more 
children can be active at one time. We’ve 
also used this as part of rewards such as 
the attendance cup winners. 
 
 
 



 

 

Encourage use of equipment 
& active playtimes. 
 
 
 
 
 
Sports HLTA to  
Coordinate playground games 
and be on a Rota to move 
around year groups, 
organise games, supervise 
activities, resolve conflicts 
and help create a positive 
playground atmosphere. Co-
ordinate and supervise the 
Play Leaders. 
To provide movement breaks 
for targeted children. MY will 
offer wider opportunities for 
school sport by running clubs 
after school and attending 
festivals and competitions 
both during and after school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Play Leader programme 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Employ Sports HLTA (Mr 
Yelland) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£ Included in 
our PSSP 
subscription 
 
 
 
 
£14065  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some of our Year 6 children have 
been trained as Playleaders. They 
are on a rota to work with our 
younger children to promote 
games and physical activities. 
 
 
Mr Yelland has been able to 
promote physical activity at 
breaktimes and lunchtimes. He 
has organised games and the 
children are keen to participate. 
He has worked 1:1 on PE skills 
with targeted children during 
movement breaks. He delivers an 
after-school club each day 
enabling us to keep a wide extra-
curricular offer. He helps to 
organise the administration of 
running clubs and in bringing in 
external providers. 
 
 
Mr Yelland helps to organise our 
attendance at fixtures, 
competitions and festivals. He 
works with the PE Lead to select 
children for events using our data 
we record on the Absolute 
Education APP.  
 
 

Throughout the year children in year 1,2 
and 3 have been supported at lunch times 
by our playleaders. We have refreshed the 
team over the year and they have remained 
dedicated. Training for next year’s cohort is 
booked in for July 19th. 
 
We will look to fund part of Mr Yelland’s 
salary again through the Sport Premium. 
This year he has run Year 5& 6 Football, 
Year 3&4 Football, Girls Football, 
Basketball,  Cricket clubs and Summer 
Sports clubs. He has taken teams to football 
and netball fixtures in the Autumn and 
Spring Term. He has helped to organise 
cricket fixtures at St Austell Cricket ground 
in the Summer Term. He has taken children 
to the festivals and competitions we have 
entered via the PSSP and has taken children 
to School Games events. He has helped to 
arrange and organise our external 
providers for Dance, Rugby and Tennis.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Keep PE teaching resources 
up to date. 
Maintain high quality, active 
PE sessions.  
Keep a dedicated store of PE 
equipment separate from 
playground equipment. 
Update Sports club 
equipment. 
 
 
Access to PE & school sport. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Engage children in more 
regular exercise. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Footballs for older children to 
use in PE and at football club 
(hardwearing for playground) 
Sports bag for fixtures. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stock of spare kit bought 
towards the end of last year. 
In 23-24 we are trialing 
coming to school in PE kit on 
the days that we deliver PE. 
 
 
 
 
Offer a wide range of active 
extra-curricular clubs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£ 159.89 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£None-kit 
bought using 
last year’s 
Sport Premium 
 
 
 
 
 
£ None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have an inventory of all the PE 
and School Sports equipment. We 
have maintained it this year and 
have only needed small top ups.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each class has size appropriate 
spare kits. Arrangements made 
for those that regularly don’t have 
kit.  
This will improve full participation 
in PE lessons.  
 
 
 
We have good numbers attending 
active clubs. We keep records of 
attendance. Last year 67% of our 
children tried at least one club  
That included 52% of our SEN 
children and 62% of our PP 
children. We will look to maintain 
and improve on these figures this 
year. 
(Currently we are at 48.8% which 
includes 48.7% PP and 44.1% Sen 
for Physically active clubs and  for 

Next year we shouldn’t have to spend too 
much updating resources. We are well 
stocked and will update the inventory 
towards the end of the Summer Term 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This has been largely a positive trial. The 
majority of the children are in appropriate 
PE kit. Staff had needed to reinforce our PE 
uniform over the year. We will continue 
with this next year as it: saves time, avoids 
persistently missing kits and means children 
are suitably dressed to achieve well in PE.  
 
 
This year 63.7% have tried at least one 
physical club this year. This includes 60.8% 
of our SEND children and 58.6% of our PP 
children. 
Our figures for all extra-curricular clubs are 
as follows: 
78.4% at least one club 
70.6% of SEND  
72.4% of PP 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Engage children in more 
regular exercise. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Engage children in more 
regular exercise. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To raise water confidence and 
love of swimming at MCS. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Use external providers to 
enhance our club offer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer Clubs run by 
teachers and MY for their own 
year group. 
 
 
 
 
 
Intensive week swimming 
lessons for KS2.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
£725 (-£754 
contributions) 
 
£170 
(-£66 
contributions) 
 
 
 
 
 
£None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£Some 
transport 
costs-see 
below 
 
 
 
 
 

all clubs we are at 65% of which 
64.5% PP and 54.2% SEN) 
 
 
We have invited back Dance4Real 
who ran a popular club last year. 
Attendance has been good and 
the club funds itself largely. 
 
The Cornish Pirates ran a paid for 
club after their class sessions in 
the Summer Term. 
 
 
 
Each club is based on improving 
fitness and aiming for Personal 
Bests in Athletic activities. The 
Club is planned by PE Lead and 
MY and continues to focus on 
developing the ABCs- Agility, 
Balance and Coordination. 
 
 All KS2 classes will have one 
intensive week of swimming 
lessons this year. Progress will be 
monitored. Our aim is to reach 
pre-Covid levels of competency 
and confidence. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
This has run each term successfully again 
and the company have been keen to 
continue. 
 
 
This was reasonably well attended and 
offered a club we haven’t manged to run as 
a staff recently.  We would need to confirm 
numbers in advance should we run this 
again. 
 
Club numbers in KS1 are strong-Year 1 (21) 
and year 2 (19). In KS2 we have run yr3&4 
together (25) and year 5&6 together (19).  
We’ll look at options for 5&6 next year. 
 
 
 
 
This year we started a walking bus to the 
pool with year 3. We were well supported 
by parents who walked with the children. 
We will continue this with all KS2 year 
groups. We may need to use the Sport 
Premium to buy additional waterproofs to 
allow us to walk in all weathers. 
 
 



 

 

Children will improve their 
fundamental movement skills-
balance, locomotor and ball 
skills.  
Provide a positive start to the 
day for targeted children. 
 
 

FunFit program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£ -part of MY 
role 
 
 

Mr Yelland has run this daily in 
the hall. Different children have 
accessed this through the year 
and MY maintains a register. It 
has a positive effect on getting 
children in to school on time and 
ready to start their day 

Daily sessions have run throughout the 
year. MY runs two groups in the morning.  
Children enjoys these sessions, and it 
supports their confidence and ability to 
access class PE lessons. MY is able to 
provide activities that develop motor 
competence as well as ball skills. 
 
 

   Key Indicator 2 :  The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement 

Actions  
Funding 

allocated 

Impact (anticipated/actual 

including measures) 
Sustainability and next steps 

Intent Implementation     

Effectively store and use data 
collected about Sports, PE and 
Extra-curricular offer at MCS. 
 
 
 
 
 
Being members of sports 
associations that will provide 
various CPD opportunities and 
access to resources and 
competitions.  
 
 
 
 
 

Subscribe to Absolute 
Education. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribe to Poltair School 
Sports Partnership (PSSP). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£325 
subscription  
 
 
 
 
 
 
£2000  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are using this to record club 
registers. We will also record 
participation at sporting 
competitions, festivals and 
events. We will use the data to 
identify our less active pupils and 
look at ways to address this.  
 
This gives us access to a variety of 
festivals and competitions with 
our local area schools. This will 
include entry to School Games 
qualifiers and the Mid Cornwall 
Cross Country competition.  
PSSP make every effort to offer a 
broad range of competitions 
aimed at different abilities. The 
aim again this year is to mainly 

We will subscribe to this App next year as 
well. It allows us to store Sport Premium 
information in one place. It also produces 
useful reports that we use to track our 
progress towards targets for attendance at 
clubs and sporting events. 
 
 
This is the third year of the Poltair School 
Sport Partnership (PSSP). It is an important 
element of our children’s access to 
competition, and we shall continue to 
support it next year. A number of schools, 
including MCS have been part of meetings 
aimed at assessing and improving the offer 
provided by PSSP. PSSP will help the St 
Austell Schools achieve a School Games 
Mark (Sports Award) next year. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Other memberships (as 
above). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Other memberships (as 
above). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
Youth Sports Network. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Membership of local sports 
associations e.g. St. Austell 
Primary schools (SADFANA) 
football/netball/athletics. 
 
 
 
 
 
Kwick Cricket entries-Cornwall 
Cricket Board. 
Countdown cricket. 

 
 
Cornwall FA Competition 
entry. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
£none, 
included in 
PSSP 
membership 
 
 
 
 
£ No 
subscription 
fee this year 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£25 
 
£25 
 
 
£85 
 
 
 
 

arrange events for children that 
have not had opportunities to 
represent their school previously.  
 
YST have provided valuable 
resources that are aimed at 
meeting the goals of the Sport 
Premium. 
It also provides regular updates 
on policy and good practice in PE 
and school sport. 
 
We meet annually to review the 
league format.  Fees were again 
waved for this year as costs have 
been minimal since the Covid 
period.  We plan to send A, B and 
year 3&4 football teams to 
fixtures this year. We have sent A 
and B netball teams. 
 
We will send teams to Year 4, 5 
(mixed teams) and Yr 6 (boys and 
girls teams). 
 
 
We have entered two knockout 
competitions for our A team 
footballers. They will also enter a 
7 a side tournament. We have 
entered the Girls County cup.  
 

 
 
 
 
If offered through PSSP we will renew again 
next year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A successful year for MCS with our year 
3&4 team winning their league and the B 
team finishing runners up in theirs. 
We will look into football league fixtures for 
our Girl’s team at the AGM in September. 
 
 
 
 
We have attended year 2, 3 and 4 
competitions. Unfortunately, the year 6 
tournaments clashed with camp this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Raise profile of PE. 
 
 
 
 
 
Maintain quality PE provision. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All wear PE kit on lesson days 
including staff. Tops 
purchased from Screen Print. 
 
 
 
Complete Subject Leader 
priorities including 100-day 
subject plan, monitoring and 
pupil conferencing. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

£250  
 
 
 
 
 
£Leadership 
time 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PE valued and all take part. Staff 
to wear staff MCS top and 
children to come to school in PE 
kits. Parents and children clear on 
what should be worn 
 
Termly targets can be tackled. 
Delivery of PE is consistently 
good. Support can be put in place 
by PE Lead and Sports HLTA 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All staff being in PE kit has helped to 
reinforce the importance of PE and healthy 
lifestyles.  
 
 
 
The PE lead has been able to carry out 
lesson observations and hold pupil 
conferencing to ensure that quality learning 
is taking place in PE. The 100-day plan has 
been updated through the year and 
measures put in place to meet the subject 
priorities outlined in the school 
development plan. 
 
 
 
 

Key Indicator 3 :  Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 

Actions  
Funding 

allocated 
Impact (anticipated/actual 

including measures) 
Sustainability and next steps 

Intent Implementation     

To help Teachers to improve 
knowledge gained and 
retained in PE lessons. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PowerPoints for each unit 
which will include the leaning 
objective, success criteria and 
sticky knowledge. This is 
taken from the medium term 
plan. 
 
 
 

£ Leadership 
time 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staff began to use this last year. 
We will assess the effectiveness 
this year as part of PE monitoring.   
We will look for improvements in 
children’s knowledge of the 
learning objective. We will look at 
how the children are reflecting on 
how successful they are in PE 
lessons. 

The use of PowerPoints in PE is now 
embedded and is used at the beginning of 
each session. Where it is used most 
effectively, children begin their learning in 
the classroom and review it in the 
classroom afterwards. In PE monitoring 
time I have seen an improvement in the 
children’s ability to explain what they are 
learning rather than just the activities they 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Improve knowledge of rugby 
skills and invasion games. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PSSN Play Leader CPD.   
 
 
 
Improve confidence in 
teaching dance. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Cornish Pirates coaches to 
lead sessions and work 
alongside teaching staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Yelland to attend training 
with children selected from 
year 5. 
 
Dance 4 Real sessions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
£ 420  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£ Free with 
membership 
of PSSP 
 
£Free 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Staff able to better teach Rugby 
or run a club for the upper 
juniors. Also links with local 
organisation and opportunities for 
competition at the Pirates rugby 
festival. 
 
 
 
 
 
34 children were trained in the 
Summer Tern on 19th July. 
 
Dance 4 real have worked with 3 
classes and class teachers. Each 
class had 2 sessions. Good links 
with a local organisation. We will 
promote their offering out of 
school. We also use this company 
to run an after school club that is 
well attended. 

did. Children are also self assessing saying if 
they achieved Bronze, Silver or Gold level in 
their learning for that session. This needs to 
be developed further next year. 
 
The feedback from the children was very 
positive and they enjoyed the lessons. Our 
Sports HLTA supported these sessions and 
has been given many activities to use in 
future PE sessions. Alongside this we 
offered a paid for club after school. 
Numbers for this were not as high as we’d 
hoped for so we will gauge interest next 
year for a rugby club of our own. 
 
 
Mr Yelland will attend the updated training 
this year so that he can run the programme 
again in 2024-2025.  
 
These were engaging sessions for our 
teachers and the pupils were given a good 
insight into the styles offered by this 
company. It was also a good chance to 
promote the club run by Dance 4 Real that 
the children pay to attend. 

Key Indicator 4 : Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils 

Actions  
Funding 

allocated 

Impact (anticipated/actual 

including measures) 
Sustainability and next steps 

Intent Implementation     



 

 

Encourage children’s interest 
in a new sport. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Encourage children’s interest 
in a new sport. 
 
 
 
Help to keep children active 
during holiday periods. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Encourage children’s interest 
in a new sport. 
 
 
 
 

Throughout the year we will 
look to arrange visits from 
local organisations. Last year 
we had free sessions from: 

• St Austell Tennis Club 
• Cornwall Golf 

• KS1 Girls football 
coaching from PSSP 

 
 
Rugby skills delivered by 
Cornish Pirates. 
 
 
 
Active Cornwall Holiday club 
at Poltair School.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PSSP festivals. 
 
 
 
 
 

Free 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£420 (not 
invoiced yet) 
 
 
 
£none 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£included in 
membership 
 
 
 
 

This year there were no offers 
available through the PE 
conference. However, we have 
had tennis sessions from both 
PSSP and from St Austell Tennis 
Club. In addition, Dance4Real 
have run taster sessions across 
the school. 
 
 
Children taught by specialists in a 
sport not covered in our 
curriculum map.  
 
 
The club offers physical activities 
that children may not have tried 
before. This includes funded 
places for those children in 
receipt of Pupil Premium. The day 
includes lunch. We signpost our 
children and parents via the 
Newsletter and email towards 
options for holiday periods.  
 
 
PSSP offer includes some less 
traditional sports and certain 
festivals allow whole class 
attendance. Last year we took 
year 3 to the Orienteering festival. 
So far this year we have attended 

The children have really enjoyed the 
specialist teaching. We will continue to 
seek opportunities with our local sports 
organisations for clubs and taster sessions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have St Austell Rugby Club nearby and 
would like to promote their youth set up. A 
few of our pupils already attend. Look to 
arrange an assembly next year. 
 
There are links to access codes for our PP 
children to use. We send out letters with 
the steps to follow and always promote this 
through our social media and newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have attended 25 festivals this year 
that PSSP have run taking 230 children 
through the year.  
At the end of year PSSP meeting we have 
helped to select the festivals that will be 
offered next year so we can continue to 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Encourage children’s interest 
in a new sport. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Encourage children’s interest 
in a new sport and broaden 
horizons. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Celt Sports festival supported 
by PSSP. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Trip to Somerset County 
Cricket Ground.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
£included in 
membership 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£415 shared 
coach (paid for 
trip so costs 
recovered) 

Girls football, Ultimate Frisbee, 
Dodgeball, Sports Hall Athletics, 
MiniMovers Dance, Multiskills, 
Inclusion Multisports, Basketball 
and Cross Fit Circuits. 
 
There have been 2 events this 
year. In the Autumn term we took 
the whole year 5 cohort to an 
athletics festival. In the Summer 
term a smaller event was 
organised. In addition a Celt 
football event was organised for 
elite players from across Celt. 
 
We applied for tickets for the 
‘school’s day’ at a county cricket 
game. We took children from our  
KS2 cricket club plus others that 
had expressed an interest. 

provide these opportunities for our 
children. 
 
 
 
 
We will help to organise further events next 
year, building on this year’s trial events. We 
have taken nearly 80 pupils to these events 
this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
This year we shared a coach with St 
Mewan. They shared their ticket allocation 
with us so that we could take 25 children 
each.  

Key Indicator 5 : Increased participation in competitive sport 

Actions  
Funding 

allocated 

Impact (anticipated/actual 

including measures) 
Sustainability and next steps 

Intent Implementation     

We keep records of 
participation on Absolute 
Education.  
Last year overall participation 
at competitions was 61% of 
our children yrs1-6.  This 
included 41% of our pupils 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

with SEN and 57% of our PP 
children 
 
Play league fixtures in football 
and netball. 
 
 
 
Home fixtures. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Girls’ friendly fixtures. 
 
 
 
 
 
Increase participation in 
competition.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Increase participation in 
competition.  
 

 
 
 
SADFANA membership.  
 
 
 
 
Penrice School have agreed to 
host home football fixtures. 
 
 
 
 
 
SADFANA is considering a 
Girls football league. 
 
 
 
 
PSSP competitions and 
festivals. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PSSP run cross country 
league. 
 

 
 
 
£No fees this 
year as above 
 
 
 
£none 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£none 
 
 
 
 
 
£PSSP 
membership  
 
 
 
 
 
 
£Included in 
PSSP 
membership 

 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 compete in football 
fixtures. Yr 5&6 compete in 
netball fixtures. 
 
 
Netball and Football teams have 
been able to play home fixtures 
for the first time in 4 years. 
 
 
 
 
We will trial fixtures on a friendly 
basis on weeks when no SADFANA 
fixtures are scheduled. Results will 
be collated to review its success. 
 
 
Each half term this year there will 
be a theme/sport aimed at 
different age groups. This offers 
regular festivals/competitions 
that our Sports HLTA will attend-
basketball and circuits so far this 
term. 
 
These are monthly from OCT to 
FEB for year 4-6. We have 
attended each of these events 

 
 
 
We were competitive in all three football 
leagues this year. We were runners up in 
the year 5/6 B league and won the Year 3/4  
league. 
 
This has saved costs on transport. We have 
walked to Penrice and this has worked well. 
We have been able to store goals at Penrice 
and their ground staff have helped with 
setting up. We are very grateful! Penrice 
are happy to host us again next year. 
 
We have played Sandy Hill and St Mewan at 
different age groups in friendlies so far. 
 
 
 
 
We have retained this format for this year 
and have selected next year’s events at our 
end of year PSSP meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
These have been scheduled in again next 
year and will be included in next year’s 
PSSP package. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Increase participation in 
competition.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Increase participation in 
competition.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Increase participation in 
competition.  
 
 
 
 
County school games 
participation. 

 
 
 
 
 
Organise friendly football 
fixtures for those not involved 
in league matches from the 
year 5/6 football club and the 
year 3/4 club. 
 
 
 
 
 
Girls football matches 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cricket competitions 
 
 
 
 
 
PSSP run School Games 
festivals and qualifiers at 

 
 
 
 
 
£Transport 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£transport 
 
£65 toilet hire 
at Penrice 
 
 
 
 
 
£transport + 
entry fees 
 
 
 
 
£included with 
PSSP  

with our keen cross-country team. 
This year 22 of our runners 
qualified for the area finals and 5 
made the county finals. 
 
We offer football club to 
everyone, rather than just the 
school team. Some children that 
are not regularly selected for 
school fixtures will still get the 
opportunity to represent their 
school. We’ve also been able to 
hold friendlies for our keen year 3 
footballers this year. 
 
As well as the SADFANA initiative 
above, we have a cup competition 
and the possibility of a 
tournament this year. We played 
Roche in the cup and competed in 
the ESFA Girls tournament this 
year. 
 
 
Cornwall cricket run tournaments 
during the Summer Term.  
 
 
 
 
The format this year is aimed at 
giving opportunities to those that 

 
 
 
 
 
To keep costs down we have had friendlies 
at Sandy Hill (we can walk there) and at St 
Mewan (they have collected us in their 
minibus). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Competition opportunities are increasing 
alongside increased funding for Girls’ 
football.  We will continue to promote our 
club and encourage girls to ty football. We 
don’t have many of our Girls playing 
outside school at present. We will look to 
promote local clubs and make the girls 
aware of the pathways open to them.  
 
Year 2,3,4 and 5 have all competed in 
tournaments. We have also run friendly 
fixtures against local schools at St Austell 
cricket ground, with fixtures against St. 
Mewan, Sandy Hill and Carclaze. 
 
This year we have qualified for the Girls 
3&4 football, quad kids and tennis. We 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Offer opportunity to improve 
fitness and compete for 
personal best. 
 
 
 
Competition for all children. 
 
 
 
 
 
Competition for all children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Staff cover in place to allow 
attendance at festivals and 
competitions. 
 

different times through the 
year.  
 
 
 
 
 
Summer Clubs offer to have a 
‘Personal Best’ Sports Club for 
each year group run by the 
class teachers and supported 
by MY. 
 
Intra School Tennis 
Competition. 
 
 
 
 
Sports day- tape, drinks, 
tarpaulin and stickers. 
 
Toilet Hire. 
 
Trophy / shield engraving. 
 
 
 
Supply cover. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£none 
 
 
 
 
 
£ none 
 
 
 
 
 
£ 52.80 
 
 
£250 
 
£20.84 
 
 
 
£ None 
 
 
 

would be considered less active. 
There are local and area qualifying 
rounds followed by ‘finals’ 
afternoons.  
 
 
 
Plans based on Athletics skills are 
used by staff to offer all year 
groups an active, outdoor 
summer club. They compete each 
week to beat their ‘personal best’. 
 
MY will run this in PE with year 6 
children supported by the class 
teacher. Trophies for the year 6 to 
be awarded in the end of year 
Sports Assembly. 
 
KS1 and KS2 will have a joint 
Sports Day held at Penrice School. 
The day will include fun activities 
for all with Inter House 
competition plus more traditional 
sprint races. 
 
 
This year we have covered events 
internally, using HLTAs to cover 
classes. 
 
 

attended one of the School Games Finals 
days held in Penzance and one held in 
Bodmin. We competed in the Quad kids 
finals and the Girls Football Final. We 
managed to arrange funding for the 
transport as this was proving prohibitive. 
 
 
This year we have run a mixed year 3 and 4 

club and a year 5 and 6 club and this has 
worked well. 
 
 
 
Our ‘Wimbledon’ competition was held in the 
Summer Term with a trophy competition and a 

shield competition run for both boys and girls. 
We’d like to extend this to other year groups 
next year. 
 
This is the third time Penrice have enabled 
us to hold this event. It was a very 
successful day where we were able to offer 
all children at the school some fun sporting 
competition. We were also able to have 
lunch on the field with our parents. 
 
 
It may be necessary to use Sport Premium 
funding for this next year. 
 
 
 



 

 

Attend a wide variety of 
competitions in a range of 
sports. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Yelland to attend minibus 
training. 
 
 

Cover the costs of transport 
to festivals, fixtures and 
competitions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cover the costs of transport 
to festivals, fixtures and 
competitions. 
 
 
 
 
 

£4688.33 cost 
-£2117.99 
from shared 
coaches  
 
Total spend 
£2570.34 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£ not invoiced 
through Sport 
Premium 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Where possible we will share 
transport with another local 
school as this saved over £1000 
on transport costs last year.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There was a small cost for training 
but the hire of minibuses from 
Poltair or Penrice is free as we are 
all CELT schools. This has been 
arranged by PSSP following 
concerns raised in PSSP meetings 
about rising costs and our ability 
to continue to get children to 
sporting opportunities.  

 
This year we have saved on transport costs 
in three ways: 
1. We have shared coaches with other St 
Austell Schools. 
2. Where possible we have walked-Sandy Hill 

fixtures and Swimming at Polkyth. 

3. We have booked the minibus’s from 
either Penrice or Poltair secondary schools. 
These are free and Mr Yelland is now 
trained to drive these.   
We have recouped £2117.99 by coach 
sharing this year. Mr Yelland has 
coordinated this with the other schools and 
we will continue to look at ways in which 
we can keep transport costs down.  
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety Please complete all of the below: 

What percentage of your Year 6 pupils could swim competently, confidently and proficiently over 

a distance of at least 25 metres when they left your primary school at the end of last academic 

year? 

93%  



 

 

What percentage of your Year 6 pupils could use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front 

crawl, backstroke and breaststroke] when they left your primary school at the end of last 

academic year? 

76%  

What percentage of your Year 6 pupils could perform safe self-rescue in different water-based 

situations when they left your primary school at the end of last academic year? 
82% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for 
swimming but this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements.   

Have you used it in this way? 

Yes 

Total funding - £19130 Total funding allocated to date – £20417.87 Total funding to be allocated – All spent 

 ̀

 


